
 

 
 

July 29, 2013           

City Council  

Committee Report 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council 

 
FR:  Richard Perchuk, Operations Manager 

 
RE:  Amendment to Traffic Regulation By-Law 127-2001 – No Parking 

 Area-Tow Away Zone – Eighth Street South  
 

Recommendation: 
That Council gives three readings to a by-law to authorize an amendment to the City of 

Kenora Traffic Regulation By-law 127-2001 to include the following addition to Schedule 
“B” – No Parking Area – Tow Away Zone:- 

 
Schedule “B” – No Parking Tow-Away Zones  
       
  Column 1                Column 2             Column 3       Column 4 

         STREET/HIGHWAY            LOCATION                 SIDE              TIME 
 

Add: 

   8th Street South  From 6th Avenue South to   South  Anytime 
     7th Avenue South  

      

Background: 
The City has received complaints of parked vehicles along Eighth Street South, east of 
Sixth Avenue South, restricting the roadway to single lane traffic due to the construction 
of a sidewalk along the south side of the street. 

 

The sidewalk was installed along the south edge of the road because of existing hydro 
poles and retaining wall, which was an area that vehicles could park off the roadway.   
 

It is proposed that the south side of Eighth Street South from Sixth Avenue South to 
Seventh Avenue South be designated as a no parking area. 

 
It is recommended that Traffic Regulation By-law No. 127-2001 Schedule “B” No Parking – 

Tow Away Zone be amended to add a no parking restriction along the south side of Eighth 
Street South from Sixth Avenue South to Seventh Avenue South.   

Budget:  2013 Operating Budget 

 

Communication Plan/Notice By-law Requirements:  
Resolution & By-Law required. 
Distribution: R. Perchuk, M. Vogrig, G. Henley, P. Van Walleghem, O.P.P. 
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